
Thomas A. Adrian

Randall J. Pankratz

^  Timothy C. Hodge

P?ITlKT5^s1r7 David J. StuckyCLl J-^J. ClLi^ Cynthia A. Wiens
Attorneys at Law Kelly Schodorf Wiggins

September 10,2018

David Barfield

Chief Engineer
Division of Water Resources

1320 Research Park Drive

Manhattan, Kansas 66502

Re: Administrative Hearing re City of Wichita
ASR Permit Condition Modifications

Dear Mr. Barfield:

In response to a letter dated September 6, 2018, from Mr. Aaron B. Oleen, Kansas
Department of Agriculture (KDA) Staff Attorney for the Division of Water Resources (DWR), in
the matter of the notification to nearby well owners of pending City of Wichita (City) application
nos. 48704 through 48733, the Equus Beds Groundwater Management District No. 2 (District)
offers the following information and refutation of certain information provided in the letter.

The District disagrees that "standard protocol" was followed by DWR regarding
notification by letter to only those nearby well owners within 1,000 feet of the wells proposed by
application nos. 48704 through 48733. While the District agrees it is the practice of DWR to
allow a public notice to be published in the area newspaper by the applicant in lieu of providing
the names and addresses of nearby well owners within mile, this is rarely done and only upon
the request of the applicant due to a large number of wells within V2 mile. In these cases, DWR
would mail notification letters to those nearby owners with wells within 1,000 feet, and allow the
public notice to serve as notification to other well owners within '/a mile. There is no known
statute or regulation that allows this practice, but DWR has been following this practice for
years, but only in the cases that the applicant so requests and there are a large number of wells
within V2 mile.

Regarding application nos. 48704 through the circumstances do not exist that
would allow a public notice in lieu of direct notification to nearby well owners within V2 mile. A
review of the applications shows that 22 of the 30 applications each have less than 10 wells not
owned by the City within Y2 mile, and only three applications have more than 20 wells within V2
mile. This certainly does not rise to the level that notification by letter to nearby well owners
within Y2 mile of each application is too burdensome, and therefore publishing a public notice is
appropriate. Furthermore, it does not appear that the City made a request to DWR that a public
notice be published in lieu of direct notification by letter to nearby well owners within I/2 mile;
indeed the City provided with each application a map and list identifying all wells and the well
owners' names and addresses within Y2 mile of each proposed well location. Therefore, it is
obvious that the City fully expected that DWR would notify all well owners within Y2 mile of
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